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File No. 

A RESOLUTION

opposing provisions in the proposed State budget reducing funding and setting program enrollment caps in the Family Care program
WHEREAS, Family Care was initiated in 1999 by Governor Tommy Thompson to provide greater choices to long-term care consumers, and to provide more cost-effective long-term care services; and

WHEREAS, an independent assessment by APS Healthcare in 2005 found that Family Care had a high consumer satisfaction rate, and saved the State’s Medical Assistance program on average $452 per person per month; and 

WHEREAS, a 2011 Legislative Audit Bureau report indicates that Family Care “has improved access to long-term care by allowing participants to avoid institutional care, and in many instances, to remain in their own homes…” and that “the implementation of this large, complex program has generally proceeded as planned...” ; and

WHEREAS, Governor Walker introduced his 2011-2013 State Budget in March, 2011, which included a $500 million reduction in MA Program funding; and

WHEREAS, one of the many programs operated within the Milwaukee County, which would be affected by this funding reduction is the Family Care program; and  

WHEREAS, the Milwaukee County Department of Family Care provides over 7,700 enrolled members with high quality, cost effective services; and 

WHEREAS, the Milwaukee County Department of Family Care is fiscally solvent and operationally sustainable; and 


WHEREAS, the Governor’s budget also included a provision capping enrollment to the Family Care program effective June 20, 2011; and


WHEREAS, the cap on long term care will result in cost-shifting in the form of increased nursing home admissions, hospitalizations, admissions to psychiatric facilities, admissions to correctional facilities, and Medicaid card costs; and


WHEREAS, Family Care holds the promise of eliminating waiting lists for people age 18-59 with physical and developmental disabilities, reducing institutional care, and reducing other Medical Assistance costs, such as hospitalization and emergency care use; and 

WHEREAS, should the provision capping the number of enrollees in Family Care pass as part of the final 2011-2013 State Budget, Milwaukee County will not be able to clear its waiting list of approximately 2,000 disabled individuals awaiting enrollment in Family Care and will have to implement a waiting list for seniors for the first time in nearly a decade; and

WHEREAS, Family Care continues to be a cost-effective model for long-term care reform in Wisconsin; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors hereby opposes provisions in the Governor’s Proposed 2011-2013 Budget cutting funding to, and capping enrollment in the Family Care program, and asks the Legislature to lift any caps and continue with the previously planned implementation of Family Care in Milwaukee County; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Milwaukee County Board directs Intergovernmental Relations staff to communicate the Board’s position on this topic to the Milwaukee County legislative delegation and other appropriate State officials.


